
F E B R U A R Y  

C A L E N D A R  

City Council Meetings 

7pm 

2nd  & 4th Wednesday 

 

Planning Meetings 

7pm 

1st and 3rd  

Wednesdays 

As needed 

All meetings are held at 

the Hyde Park City  

Office Building 

113 East Center 

Hyde Park City Newsletter 
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Hyde Park City Office 

Hyde Park / North Logan Court 

113 East Center 

PO Box 489 

Hyde Park, UT 84318 
 

City: 435-563-6507 

Court:  435-563-6923 

Hours:  7am - 6 pm (Mon - Thu) 

Visit the Hyde Park City  

website  

hydeparkutah.org 
 

Hyde Park City is  on Facebook 

www.facebook.com/
hydeparkutah/  

like our page 
 

Agendas to meetings  can be 
found on the public notice 

website Utah.gov/pmn/ 

To contact Mayor  

Bryan Cox 
mayor@hydeparkcity.org 

Please send information for 
the newsletter to   

donja.w@hydeparkcity.org 

Tea Party/Fundraiser 

Hyde Park Royalty "Princess in Training" 

Fundraiser 

Come join the Hyde Park Royalty for a 

"Princess in Training" tea party.  Your 
little one will have a 'ball' as they spend 

time with Hyde Park's very own Princess-

es.   
 

Friday March 8, 2024 

3:30-5:00pm 

Ages 3-9 

$10 per child 

 

Carriage ride, dance party, tea party/

snack, story time, crafts and more 

All proceeds go to "Cache County Chil-

dren's Justice Center" 

Donations welcome 

Sign up using this QR code 

https://forms.gle/fYy772U1WKFV1xvT7  

Hyde Park  

Royalty Pageant 

The Hyde Park City Royalty Committee is now 
accepting applications for the 2024-25 Royalty 
year! This is a fantastic service opportunity to 
represent your community in parades, lead 
activities for our city including participating in 
Hyde Park Hometown Days. You will also de-
velop meaningful friendships and have a re-
spectful experience to add to your scholarship 
apps and resume.  

Miss Hyde Park City: open to current 9-11th 
graders. 
Jr. Miss Hyde Park City: open to current 7-8th 
graders. 

A Queen/Princess and 2 attendants will be cho-
sen from each age group. 

Applications are available at the city web-
site hydeparkutah.org 

Applications Due at the City office on Monday 
March 4th.  

Interviews and Pageant dates March 26 & 28. 

Please note: Parents of the Royalty members 
become the committee that provide support 
for all Royalty activities. 

*Please email Melissa Moen at Melis-

sa_3m@Hotmail.com with any questions. You 

can also request an application form. 

 

We are trying to put together an evening for 

those interested in learning interviewing skills, 

putting together your application, presenting 

yourself, etc. Please email Melissa if you are 

interested in attending. Melissa_3m@Hotmail.com  

Mark Your Calendar 

Our Hometown Days 
Celebration is slated for 
July 19th & 20th.  Fri-
day, July 19th will be 
our 3rd annual Hyde 
Park Car Show and our 2nd annual 
Hyde Porker Bbque Contest.  Satur-
day, July 20th will be our parade, 
games, rides, booths, program and 
fireworks, etc.  Plan on joining the 

party!     

https://www.facebook.com/hydeparkutah/
https://www.facebook.com/hydeparkutah/
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fforms.gle%2ffYy772U1WKFV1xvT7&c=E,1,3y4OsoffES6Ao06RxHPPMEPde2mj6vmhoSZ08DjL1mTkcsaakLwCRwPCPrTDZ8KLwN0dSlyPskEz0w7I0VHmzYfexiZR3WQ54w1s4SO992BL13_8vbqOvQ,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fhydeparkutah.org&c=E,1,lzknBowic8dQSNFJR0vSH2scdRI9dRODOq4zBiFra7CgVILNxQ4OLvI5Bx9gB5UeZqEsJmyE9zO87mXPO_aa_pEAsTQHkH6AwJqYkjyvpFXXzZQ,&typo=1&ancr_add=1
mailto:Melissa_3m@Hotmail.com
mailto:Melissa_3m@Hotmail.com
mailto:Melissa_3m@Hotmail.com
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As we roll into February I hope this new year has been good to you and your family. Hyde Park 

City continues to work towards some big goals this year as well. From the Parks Department we 

have a few exciting updates that we want you to be aware of for the upcoming year. 

Our city has been awarded the Utah Outdoor Recreation Grant in the amount of $320,000. This 

grant will aid us in continuing the Bonneville Shoreline Trail through Hyde Park and connecting 

to Smithfield City boundaries. We are excited to continue this project and hope you have been 

able to enjoy the partial section of the Bonneville Shoreline Trail that was completed in 2023. 

New additions are coming to Lions Park this spring. Watch for the upcoming installation of the 

new exercise loop at the middle and upper sections of Lions Park. In the exercise loop you will 

find several stations with strength and stretching modules that you can do at your own pace and 

incorporate into your exercise routines. We encourage everyone to get out and get active this 

year! 

Another goal I have for the new year is to work towards the designation of Hyde Park City as a 

Healthy Utah Community. Get Healthy Utah and The League of Cities and Towns supports the 

Healthy Utah Community designation. This will require a board to meet quarterly and work on 

plans to implement programs that support mental, physical and emotional health in our 

community. I have a few volunteers but we are looking for a couple more. If this interests you 

and you’d like to get involved please reach out to me. 

My family and I are grateful to live in Hyde Park and share this beautiful community with you. 

Please reach out and get involved. It takes all of us to create the community we want to live in. 

We wish you all the best as we continue to roll into 2024! 

 

Tiffany Atkinson 

Hyde Park City Council 

H Y D E  P A R K  C I T Y  N E W S L E T T E R  

What is the City 

but the People? 

                William Shakespeare 

We have some fun plans for February - the month for celebrating love.  We will be spon-
soring a Kindness Competition at Cedar Ridge school.  We will be placing boxes in the 
library.  Students can write a Random Act of Kindness that they did and place it in their 
grade's box.  The grade that finishes with the most Random Acts of Kindness will win a 
prize from the Youth Council.  We hope that random acts of kindness will ripple far and 
wide! 

 

The Youth Council visited Maple Springs in January.  We had the opportunity to visit 
with residents there and pass out flowers.  It is always a highlight to visit these wonder-
ful people and share laughs and songs and stories. The flowers were provided by Plant 

Peddler Floral. Many thanks to them for their ongoing support. 

 

Message from Council Member Atkinson 

YOUTH COUNCIL  
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Kindergarten Registration 

 We are looking for all future kindergarten stu-
dents!!!  If you have a child who will be five on or be-
fore September 1, 2024 (OR if you have a family mem-
ber or neighbor who has a child turning five before 
September 1, 2024) and will be attending school in 
Cache County School District, it is time to begin the 
process of registering that child for kindergarten.   

 The kindergarten registration process is outlined on 
the Cache County School District website and is cur-
rently open.  All parents of future kindergarten stu-
dents should go to the district website, click on the 
“For Parents” tab, and find the link for “Kindergarten 
Registration” under the Registration heading. Registra-
tion instructions and requirements are explained 
there.  The direct link is https://www.ccsdut.org/
kinder.  

 The online registration process is simple, but there will 
be some wait time as emails are generated back to the 
registering parents. It usually takes a couple of days. 
Once the online process is fully complete, gather the 
required documents and take them to the school your 
child will be attending anytime before March 31.  

Please note that Kindergarten registration does not 
have set dates like it has had in the past.  Registration 
is currently open and the process is fluid. The online 
registration process must be completed before coming 
to the school with the required documents.  Schools 
need to receive your registration documents by March 
31.  Schools will be open each school day during school 
hours for you to bring in your documents.  On Thurs-
day, February 29, schools will be open until 8:00 pm 
for those who are not able to bring in their documents 
during the school day. (Parent Teacher Conferences 
are also being held that evening.)  

If you have any questions, or need more information, 
please contact the school where the child will be 
attending kindergarten.  We are looking forward to 
serving your child! 

Smithfield City Library 

25 N. Main 

Smithfield, Utah  84335 

(435) 563-3555  

Blind Date With A Book 

Wrapped books are available beginning Thurs-
day, February 1.  When you return the book, put 
your filled-out slip for the prize drawing in the 
box at the front desk.  Entries will be accepted 
until February 29. Drawing is on March 1. 

Adult Book Club 

Thursday, February 15 at 9:30 am, upstairs 

Theme:  "Blind Date With A Book" 

Check out a wrapped library book at the 
front desk, read, then come share with the 
group about the book and whether it was a 
good "Blind Date" or not so much!   

Family Book Club 

Tuesday, February 20 at 5:00 pm 

We will be reading any of the Mercy Watson/
Deckawoo Drive books by Kate Dicamillo 

Fidgety Fingers 

Thursday, February 22 at 4:30 pm 

Puzzle DIY (Do-It-Yourself) 

Come draw or color a scene or bring a 5 x 7 pic-
ture to turn into a puzzle! 

Teen Weekend Getaways 

Every Saturday  at 3:00 pm to 5:00 pm 

1st Saturday  - Jackbox Games  

2nd Saturday  - Yoga and Reading  

3rd Saturday  - Board Games 

4th Saturday  - New Activity  

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.ccsdut.org%2fkinder&c=E,1,JH3ctcuhyZzVXjFkeH-ctK8DthqgCtkcggMICNaQj4nHtln17VXcu0xRo_mIs8I3tIdUgm-Xn02J_pVlNp3iLewy6fi0Q9Is9ZHXXmJcubUGdfZWJgJk7w,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.ccsdut.org%2fkinder&c=E,1,JH3ctcuhyZzVXjFkeH-ctK8DthqgCtkcggMICNaQj4nHtln17VXcu0xRo_mIs8I3tIdUgm-Xn02J_pVlNp3iLewy6fi0Q9Is9ZHXXmJcubUGdfZWJgJk7w,,&typo=1



